Upcoming Meetings

The Stonegate North Villages Metropolitan District's Board of Directors meets the fourth Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m.

The meetings have returned to being held on Zoom. Notices are posted to the website and residents who would like to be added to a mailing list to receive agendas, including the Zoom link, can email contact@stonegatenorthvillages.org.





STONEGATE North Villages

NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS
OCTOBER 2021

Board of Directors for Stonegate North Villages

The District is governed by a board of five directors who serve staggered terms

You can email the Board of Directors directly at board@ stonegatenorthvillages.org

Jeni Reilly, President Holly Kamm Alice Braun Kevin Reilly Warren Robinson



StonegateNorthVillages.org

STONEGATE NORTH VILLAGES Community Center



The district leadership is excited about the ongoing design and construction of Stonegate North Village's new community center, with plans for construction and a grand opening in 2022.

At a community meeting held on Tuesday, September 7th at Arapahoe Community College the construction schematic and timeline were shared by the project architect—and community input solicited. The board appreciates those who attended, asked questions, and provided feedback. The building will be an approximately 3800-square foot property, featuring an indoor/outdoor design, and complementing the existing pool facility with a multipurpose room, meeting room and restroom facilities. Stay tuned for additional updates in early 2022.

New Adult Pool and Spa

The large pool has been closed for the season. In the weeks ahead work will continue on the new adult pool and spa area. Weather and construction permitting, this area may provide some opportunities for some off-season, swim-at-your-own risk usage. To be granted access, residents will be required to be successfully registered through VIZpin.

Residents who have not yet completed the VIZpin application process can visit

https://stonegatenorthvillages.org/apply-for-a-pass/ to apply.

VIZpin STATS AT A GLANCE*

*As of September 1st

- A total of 1,542 household applications were received
- 1,480 households were approved for access
- 4,352 individual Mobile Acces Passes were approved
- 1,875 of those were from Stonegate North Villages
- 2,477 of them were from Stonegate Village
- Nearly 80 percent of applications flagged represented attempts at unauthorized access
- The pool counter showed the heaviest day of access was 120 visitors (or access point requests) on Sunday, July 18th, when the temperature was 93 degrees.

The district is thrilled to have a data-driven technology solution, allowing contactless entry and enhanced security at the north pool. Thank you to our residents for making the new system a success.

Waterwise Landscape Enhancements

The landscaping at Jordan and Aventerra has been enhanced. We want to thank homeowner Sunil Mishra, who was instrumental in bringing forth ideas and collaborating with the district. We are very proud of the improvements including new trees, native grasses, and water conserving plants, and look forward to the plantings continuing to grow and thrive in the years ahead.



Meet Your Board Member: Kevin Reilly

Kevin Reilly, and his family, enjoy an expansive view over the green spaces of Stonegate North Villages, an area they have lived in since 2006, when they relocated from Denver. We were ready to get out of Denver proper as our family grew, says Kevin, taking in the view of the walkways and footbridges. "We wanted what so many want when they move to Stonegate North Villages — a safe and friendly community, resort-like facilities and newer infrastructure. Things like the swim teams, open spaces, and bike paths have been important to us as we raise our three kids."

Kevin grew up in central Illinois, one of five, and moved east to Burlington, Vermont to attend college. His penchant for civic involvement was instilled in him early by his father, both an attorney and a mayor of a small town when Kevin was growing up. "It was always impressed upon us that complaining from the sidelines was not okay. If you wanted to see things operating a certain way, you had to step in to the ring — to get involved."

And that is just what Kevin has done in Stonegate North Villages, having served on the board for nearly four years now. In addition to his role on the district's board, Kevin has served on the board of his local church, been involved with various committees at the local charter school, and has served as a volunteer and coach in many of Parker Recreation's sports leagues.

Kevin's career expertise in sales and management consulting — including roles within the financial services, telecommunications, healthcare, and education markets — has lent a particular set of strengths to the board in the past years. This includes an adeptness with change management initiatives, something that was critical during the district's hiring of new representation in the spring of 2020. "We all bring different strengths and core competencies to the board," says Kevin "and that has been important these last few years." Kevin cites his main focus as centering on ensuring strong fiscal and vendor oversight, and the development of systems and protocols to serve the board and district residents for the long term. "Strong district representation is critical to our success and I am proud of our work in this area," he says.

Today, with their oldest daughter off to college at Arizona State University, the remaining four Reillys can be found at the north pool, walking or biking the trails, or sitting on their deck and setting their sights on what comes next, for the district and for their family. What's certain for this active, engaged family is that wherever you may find them, it's guaranteed they won't be sitting on the sidelines.

Watch your inbox for a community survey in the weeks ahead!